Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: EV (Electric Vehicle) Charging Infrastructure & Strategy
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1a. The number of EV chargers currently in situ specifically for council vehicles at council-owned site(s) and/or depot(s).

Answer:
25 charging sockets specifically for Council vehicles

1b. The manufacturer(s) of all existing charge points.

14 sockets Swarco, 11 sockets Alfen

1c. What is the SLA agreement in terms of attending site to conduct repairs when the chargers develop a fault?

Includes annual preventive maintenance visits, and reactive maintenance visits with 24 hour response time for remote checks and 72 hour response time for site inspections. 
2. Name, position and email address of the staff responsible for this infrastructure, together with the telephone number for the department (direct dial not expected given GDPR.)

Daniel Pearman – City Transport Director – Daniel.Pearman@leicester.gov.uk
Joanne Russell – Head of Service – Joanne.Russell@leicester.gov.uk

3. Please advise any projects planned for (remainder of) 2023 and 2024 to introduce/increase electric vehicle charging infrastructure at the authority’s fleet depot(s)

There are plans to replace part of our fleet with electric vehicles plus introduction of charging points to facilitate them. 

4. The budget for the project(s).
Currently there is no grant or government funding to introduce or increase this form of electric vehicle charging.  Therefore, this is a refusal in accordance with Section 1(1) of the FOIA and Reg.12(4)(a) of the EIR, information not held by the Council at the time of request.
5. What is the council’s strategy in terms of ensuring there is enough electrical capacity available to facilitate the eventual full transition to EV within the council fleet?

The strategy is currently not held by the Council and this is therefore a refusal in accordance with Section 1(1) of the FOIA and Reg.12(4)(a) of the EIR.
The Council’s strategy on ensuring there is enough electrical capacity available is in development and a live work in progress.  It will aim to ensure that the Council can deliver its own fleet and other internal needs alongside the needs of the City as a whole.  

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
